
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Kara Brurok' <KaraBrurok@schouse.gov>

Date: 6/14/2013 3:01:27 PM
Subject: RE: Chairman Howard

Kara,

I have been with the Lt. Gov. in Spartanburg and just returned. I will have the contact information sent to Ms. 
Meekins. I said I was contacting the CMCOG Director, not Ms. Meekins.

Tony

From: Kara Brurok [mailto:KaraBrurok@schouse.gov]
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2013 1:06 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: Debbie Hammond
Subject: Chairman Howard

Tony,

Chairman Howard has called wanting to know if we had received the contact information from you. Also, he says he
was under the impression that you were going to have the director of the COG call Mrs. Meekins. I don't recall you
saying that. I thought you said you would talk to him about the grant, but I don't remember you ever saying you were 
going to have him call her.

I apologize for having to dash out of our meeting Tuesday. I had to pick my son up by 4 so I had to leave. Thanks for
coming over and helping us with this!

Kara

Kara Brurok
South Carolina House of Representatives
Ways and Means Committee-Budget Analyst 
1105 Pendleton Street 
525 Blatt Building
Columbia, South Carolina 29201
803.734.1539
karabrurok@schouse.gov
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